The Netherlands

APPROVAL: Proficiency in Fast Rescue Boats- Refresh
INSTITUTE: DHTC bv - Institute Code NL0OO6

THE MINISTER of INFRASTRUCTURE and WATER MANAGEMENT
Regarding :

e The request of D.H.T.C. bv - Den Helder Training Centre b.v., Zeilmakersweg 8-10, 1786 PE
Den Helder, The Netherlands, ref. 663259, dated 09-07-2019;

= The audit report of the Netherlands Shipping Inspectorate, ref.663259, dated 03-10-2019;

e The syllabi for subject course submitted by D.H.T.C. bv;

Considering :

The requirements of :

s The relevant section of the Seafarers Act, as amended;

= The International Convention on Standards of Training, Certification and Watchkeeping (STCW)
for Seafarers, 1978, as amended, including the 2010 Manila Amendments;

Regulation I/11 par.5 of the Annex to the STCW Convention;

Section A-I/11 par. 2 of the STCW code , as amended;

Regulation VI/2 par.1 of the Annex to STCW Convention, as amended;

Section A-V1/2, par. 1 to 4 of the STCW Code, as amended;

Council Directive 2008/106/EC, as amended.

Declares :

That the Proficiency in Fast Rescue Boats- Refresh of D.H.T.C. bv, the Netherlands , has been
approved under course ID : PFRB-R, the contents, method of instruction and the evaluation of each
candidate being in accordance with the minimum requirements set out in the STCW Code. The
duration of the course is 7 hours on the clock/ 1days;

Conditions :

s In case the approved training course is amended in any way whatsoever during the validity of
this certificate, the training course shall be re-certified by the Netherlands Shipping
Inspectorate before the amended training course is conducted;

. D.H.T.C. bv, has a valid and approved Quality Standard System at all times during the validity
of this certificate;

Issued at Zwijndrecht, October 9th 2019 under No. 12082/2019

The validity of this certificate commences on 28-09-2019 and remains in force, under the above-
mentioned conditions, until 28-09-2024.

THE MINISTER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND WATER MANAGEMENT,

on behalf,

THE INSPECTOR GENERAL HUMAN ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT INSPECTORATE,
on behalf,

A.J. Kraak




